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 History of the church building  
 
 The North Carolina Avenue Methodist Protestant Church, founded in 1871, built 
a frame church at 801 North Carolina Avenue in the 1870s. The congregation grew and 
by 1896, the original building was too small.  The church engaged architects Stutz & 
Pease to design a new church, on the same site, at an estimated cost of $25,000.  The new 
church would be brick, clad in rock-faced Potomac blue stone, with Indiana limestone 
trim.  The  arcade entrance with clustered columns lead to a vestibule.  The tower had a 
Richardsonian Romanesque lantern, a green slate roof, with a metal turret, cresting, and 
finial at each corner.  The church's design is one of many built in the 1880s-1890s 
inspired by Henry Hobson Richardson's churches, including his Trinity Church in Boston 
(1872-1877), image attached.  
 The interior plans evolved.  In 1896, the plans called for a first story to house the 
Sunday school, infants' school room, church office, pantry, and lavatory, and on the 
second story the main auditorium, gallery and parlor separated by a moveable partition 
(sometimes called an Akron plan, allowing flexible division of space in a church 
auditorium) designed to seat 700 people.  In 1897, the plans changed.  On the first story 
was the main auditorium (seating 550) and Sunday school (seating 600), (probably also 
an Akron plan) and on the second story were galleries on the north and west side, and the 
pulpit and organ on the south side.  In both plans, there was kitchen is in the basement. In 
the intervening years, the design of the interior was altered.  The church was dedicated in 
1901.1   
 Louis F. Stutz (active 1878-1903, d. 1903/1904 ) and Frank W. Pease (active 
1876-1910) worked for much of their careers as architects for the federal government, 
including the Treasury Department, where they probably met.  They practiced as Stutz 
and Pease between 1895 and 1898.  Stutz was a member of Grace Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in Washington as of 1876, which would have provided him an introduction to 
Lutheran congregations.2  The firm got off to a strong start and obtained commissions for 
a number of  religious buildings.  In 1896, Stutz & Pease designed the Grace Evangelical 
Lutheran Church at 13th and Corcoran Streets, NW and won a competition to design the 
new synagogue for the Washington Hebrew Congregation.  The next year they designed 
the Keller Memorial Lutheran Church at 907 Maryland Avenue, NE, and won a 
competition against four other architects to design the First Evangelical Lutheran Church, 
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in Butler, Penn. (1897, estimated cost: $40,000).3  An 1896 newspaper article described 
the firm as "well known architects of this city."  Pease was interviewed on siting and 
landscaping houses.  Stutz was a member of the American Institute of Architects.4 
 Christ Our Shepherd Church acquired the building in 1998.5   
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